CALIFORNIA

Thank you everyone that made the
Quiltshow/ Fair a success! We pulled it
off in 30 days! Hopefully next year we
will have agood idea what to do. We
did amazing sales and had very
positive responses from everyone that
came in the building! So many things
going on that it was a very awesome
experience for all. | want to thank

my crew who kept me going literally
every day! For all the sweat and some
tears we made it! Again, thank you to
everyone that helped set upwork and
tear down! We will discuss final tallies
at the meeting.

Again, WE DID IT! Now on to the next
thing... See you all at the meeting and
class by our own Krista Lopez! Until
then. Rose

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Happy Birthday to:

Beth Bentley, September 2
Nikki Luce Feil, September 5
Patricia Grisham, September 8
Susan Holzer, September 20
Lorraine Miller, September 18
Jeanette Faulk, September 20
Krista Lopez, September 22
Carolyn Parker, September 24
Patti Glenn, September 26
Cheryl Bundy, September 30



Vice President/ Programs

There is still time to sign up for Krista's Gelli class. After the meeting on Saturday Sept 10, our own
Krista Lopez will teach us how to Gelli print! Make your own fabric and designs. Just $35 for class
materials. Krista will provide everything! (You might want to bring an apron or old shirt, plastic to put
your finished art in (vegetable or grocery bag size), any favorite stencils, stamps etc and scissors).
Come and learn Gelli printing! Email Kelly Van Camp at Kelly@hbnapa.comor call 707-484-0116.

urths

B: cut 2 squares 4 7/8, then cut in half diagonally
Medium {rust) C: cut 1 square 5 1/4, then cut into fourths _
D: cut 2 squares 4 7/8, then cut in half diagonally J

Dark (green) E: cutlsguare 5 1/4, then cut into fourths
F: cut 2 squares 4 7/8, then cut in half diagonally

Carefully follow diagram for placement

Sew B to D twice;  Sew B to F twice

Sew A to Ctwice; Sew Ato Etwice; Sew E to C twice

Then sew AE to D twice; sew AC o F twice; sew ECto EC  Sew together as in diagram

October fat quarters: Halloween print and gray



+ Street Corn Dip

+ 4 cobs of cornshucked and silk removed
+ 2 tbspmayo

¢« %lime

« Y tspchili powder

« Y cupfresh cilantrochopped

+ salt and pepper

« 4oz.feta cheese crumbles

INSTRUCTIONS

1. Place corn on the cob into a large stock pot of boiling water and cook cobs for 5-7 minutes
or until fork tender. Drain and rinse with cold water to cool.

2. Use a knife or corn stripper to cut the kernels off the cob.

Break apart the long strips of kernels into smaller pieces and place into a mixing bowl.

4. In a mixing bowl, add mayonnaise, squeeze half a lime for the juice, chili powder, fresh
cilantro leaves, and mix the dressing well. Fold in Feta Cheese Crumbles.

5. Season dip generously with salt and black pepper.

6. Cover and refrigerate corn dip until ready to serve and let flavors mingle, or alternatively,
serve immediately with corn chips or tortilla chips
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Meeting Minutes

NVQG August 13, 2022 Meeting
The meeting was called to order by Rose Luce at 10:03PM.

The first order of business was an update on the Napa Town and Country Fair.Chardonnay Hall has been completely filled with
quilts and other hand-crafts.There have been many compliments from fair attendees, quilters, and Expo board members. The

satisfaction with the quilt guild effort has led to negotiations for a repeat performance next year. The current year effort has proven
to be a terrific fund-raising opportunity for the guild — not only in the fee paid by the Expo, but also in the ability of selling tickets
for the Opportunity Quilt, raffle baskets, quilt-guild-provided products such as pillowcases, potholders, and Quilts-2-Share fabrics
and vintage quilts. There has been a lot of good publicity for the guild in the Napa Valley Register, and the (Napa) Marketplace

magazine. Members are encouraged to attend the fair either Saturday or Sundays; if there are any additional volunteers interested in
working at Chardonnay Hall, there are fair passes available at the front of the room. Kelly Van Camp commented on the amount of
work that has been done by Rose Luce, and members joined her in a round of applause for Rose and for other members of the guild
who have contributed their time and energy to this task. The displayed quilts will be taken down on Monday between 10AM and 12

noon; quilts can be picked up from 12 noon until 4PM. Because Rose needed to supervise at the fair, Kelly Van Camp took over the
conduct of themeeting.

Membership reported that there were 46 attendees, with 4 guests.

Four winners for the prize drawing offerings were picked.

Art in the Library chair Linda Feutz asked members to please retrieve their quilts that had
been displayed at this year’s exhibit.

BOM - one winner was selected, and next month’s BOM was displayed.The fat quarters
winner was also selected.

The secretary had no report.

The treasurer reported a bank balance of $, with the comment that a second

bank account had been established to accommodate the credit card processing

that the guild can now offer.

Workshops VP Kelly Van Camp reminded members that next month’s workshop will

be conducted by Krista Lopez, demonstrating how to make jelly prints on fabric.

The cost for workshop materials is $35.00; members need to sign up soon.
Unfortunately, the guest speaker for today’s lecture had to cancel at the last min-

ute, so it was impossible to replace him. Kelly suggested members consider attending

the fair as a substitute.

October’s workshop is a lecture and quilt display by SF quilter, Lorraine Woodruff-Long;
members interested in additional information can visit her website:www.quiltinginthefog.
Com.

Announcements: Kay O’Neill stated that in her opinion the quilt guild exhibit at the fair was
far more impressive than the much larger, well-publicized quilt show in Reno.

Sandra Ellingson announced that she is selling a large amount of fabric at her home -
members can call or e-mail her for additional information.

Show and tell quilts were displayed.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40AM.
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